STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 17 FEBRUARY 2014

THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON

	Councillors Present:
	Janice Dyer (Chair), John Bews, Deanna Gardner, Andrew Henderson, Perry Knight, Peter Rees


	Public:
	2 and Robert Courts from OCC 

	
Clerk:
	Abigail Beale




PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 

One member of the public requested a replacement litter bin at the top of Kirby Close.  The clerk confirmed that this request had been made but that WODC were experiencing supplier issues with the bins they use.  The member of the public also raised the issue of the bin that had been requested at the top of Jacobs Yard/North Street.  The clerk confirmed that this request had been made some time ago but would chase it up.

821
To receive apologies for absence

Apologies received from Cllr Cyster, Cllr Hinton, Cllr Leonard and County Cllr Hudspeth.
822
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).

None received.

823
Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes from the meeting held on 20 January 2014 were approved and signed as an 
accurate record.

Matters arising – none.
824
Update - Localism Act: Intention to Bid - The Carpenters Arms

Mr Madden confirmed that The Carpenters Arms was back on the market at a new price of £225,000.  Following a request for volunteers to form a steering group/sub-committee to take this project forward via the bulletin, no volunteers had come forward.  .


RESOLVED

THAT, Cllr Dyer would put another note in the Barton bulletin to ask for volunteers to allow this project to progress. 
825
Reports from District and County Councillors (Appendix A) 

Nothing further was added to County Cllr Hudspeth’s report.

District Councillor Goffe requested a speed and parking check along Worton Road.  OCC would have to carry out the parking check but it was felt that it would be difficult to check/enforce it.  

RESOLVED

THAT, Cllr Knight would organise a speed check.  

Cllr Henderson confirmed that he still needed to speak to the owner of the property where the proposed ‘Car Park’ sign was to be sited – the sign encouraging shop users to use the S&SC car park when visiting the shop.

826
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda

(a)
Winter preparation 13/14
Cllr Knight provided an update on the Emergency Plan.  Some progress had been made but more information was required including another emergency contact for who would be the first point of call in an emergency (this was in addition to Cllr Knight himself) and a list of potential survivor reception centres.  Ideas for centres were the AMH, church, school, shop, S&SC, school and the pub.  Centres in Sandford were also discussed such as the village hall, cricket club etc.. and even the Holt hotel.  Details of facilities at each venue and key holders/main contacts for the venues were required.  



RESOLVED


THAT, Cllr Knight would e-mail the draft plan to all councillors in order to gather 
more information and move the plan forward. 

(b)
Village Defibrillator
Dick Tracey from South Central Ambulance Services had been invited to attend a meeting to demonstrate the defibrillator.  The clerk had contacted Mr Tracey but was still awaiting confirmation of his availability.

(c)
Oxon flooding questionnaire completion


This was completed during the meeting.  
827
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda

(a) 
Community Led Plan (CLP) – Your Village, Your Say
At the last CLP meeting it had been decided that village groups would be contacted.  Cllr Henderson had agreed to contact the school to ask them what they think about the village and its amenities.  It was also confirmed that tables would be dedicated to ‘Your Village, Your Say’ at the forthcoming Pre-school May Day Fete.  

(b) 
Affordable Housing Update, including Dashwood House



Dashwood House – Following the accidental removal of the memorial cherry tree by 

the contractors during the demolition of the property, the clerk had been contacted 

by the contractor offering an apology and asking if they could remedy the situation.  

Cllr Bews’ reply to this was for a replacement tree to be placed by the seat on the 

piece of land on the corner of Jervis Close and Frances Road. 
RESOLVED
THAT, a replacement pole cherry tree would be requested.  Cllr Dyer would obtain a quote for a replacement tree and then place the order.  The cost of planting the tree would be included in the costs.

North Street – The clerk had received a e-mail providing an update.  This confirmed that that the legal matters for the land ownership were near conclusion and that a build contract is being worked up.  With regards to the PC’s concerns about parking for contractors etc.. When the contractor has been selected, they and Cottsway will be in touch to explain their site set-up which includes parking, deliveries, road cleaning etc.. 

(c) 
Barton bulletin – printing costs
Following the unsuccessful search for a volunteer to take over the printing of the bulletin from Mr Lawrie, an offer had been received from a village resident, Mr Puttick, to take over the printing of the bulletin at a cost of £8.10 per month using his existing home office printer.  The cost included toner but makes no charge for Mr Puttick’s time.  Mr Lawrie would continue to supply paper with PC funds.  This proposal offers a considerable cost saving compared to the existing arrangement whereby a printer is leased at a cost of £302.34 per year.

RESOLVED
THAT, the PC favoured the new proposal made by Mr Puttick.  This was proposed by Cllr Bews and seconded by Cllr Gardner.  

The clerk would contact Mr Lawrie and Mr Puttick to confirm the PC’s decision.

828 
Circulation Folder 


No matters were raised.
829

Reports


(a)
School Governors report - Cllr Henderson
The Chair of Governors, Darren Silvester, was present at the meeting. He provided an update which included a recently held full Governors meeting and parents evening.  The new intake for Sept 14 was looking to be 20 and with only 8 or 9 children leaving the school at the end of the year, overall numbers would be up.
The school had recently come second in the small groups category at a recent swimming gala and Mr Silvester and the Headteacher had attended an Oxfordshire sports activity to help promote PE in schools.

Mr Silvester was asked how the ‘Artsmark’ award was going and whether the school was still composting.  Mr Silvester was unsure and so said he would check and report back at the next meeting.
At this point in the meeting the new Home to School Transport Policy which had recently been passed was brought up.  Cllr Bews questioned how OCC envisaged saving money from the new policy.  

RESOLVED
THAT, the PC would register a disappointment in the final decision to Cllr Hudspeth.


(b)
Highways, pavements and verges



Parking in Church Lane -
A meeting with James Wright from OCC to discuss Church 

Lane had been arranged for the half term week but it was decided that this meeting 

should be re-arranged for during school time so that Mr Wright could see the extent 

of the problem.  

RESOLVED
THAT, the clerk would re-arrange the meeting with Mr Wright for w/c 24th February either during morning drop off or afternoon pick up times.



Fallen sign at the crossroads – OCC had confirmed that there was no budget until 

April to repair the fallen sign.  As a result of this Cllr Henderson said that he would 

put the sign back up.



Street lights – Two street lights (top of Kirby and bottom of Kirby on Holliers 


Crescent) had been reported as in need of repair.  
RESOLVED



THAT, Cllr Gardner would report the problems to OCC.



Hedge cutting, Hillside Rd – it was agreed that the hedge row at 2A Hillside Road no 

longer needed to be cut by the PC.   



RESOLVED



THAT, the clerk would write to Mr K. Probbitts to confirm that the hedge no longer 

required cutting and thank him for his services.



40 Holliers Crescent – The PC owned land opposite this property was still in need of 

repair following a skip lorry going over the grass and leaving divots/rut marks during 

the removal of a skip from the property.



RESOLVED



THAT, the clerk would write a letter to this property reminding them to repair this 

area of land.



18 Dorn Close – Cllr Knight had been approached by the owners of this property to 

ask about the possibility of purchasing the PC owned land adjoining their property.  

The property owners had approached the PC over a year ago about purchasing the 

land and at the time they were told it was a non-disposable asset and it could not be 

sold.  The owners were questioning what this meant.




RESOLVED



THAT, the land was a designated open space and cannot be sold.  Cllr Knight 


agreed to feed this back to the property owners.



Spring clean – Cllr Dyer proposed a village spring clean.




RESOLVED



THAT, the spring clean would take place between 7-14 April.  Cllr Dyer would ask 

for volunteers via the Barton bulletin and ask the Guides to help. 






The clerk would contact WODC to ask to borrow litter picking equipment and to 

organise for the rubbish to be collected.



(c)
Transport – The Chair

 


Cllr Dyer confirmed that an update on the 23A bus service would not be available 

until April.    


(d)
Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields


Cllr Bews confirmed that the Playing Field AGM was to take place in March.  He was 

standing down as Secretary and a committee member, however, would nominate 

Cllr Hinton onto the committee. 



Cllr Bews reported a disappointing low usage of the MUGA.  The only regular user 

was the local netball team.



(e)
Arts and Leisure



Nothing to report
830
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson


- 10 North Street, erection of single storey side extension



- 20-22 South Street, erection of front entrance porch



- 6 Kirby Close, erection of single storey rear and first floor side extensions 


No objections were raised for the above applications.

Two further applications were discussed as they had been recently received.  This included:-

 
28 South Street, erection of single storey rear extension

25 Church Lane, construction of replacement dwelling and erection of gym and garden 
stores

No objections were raised for these applications; however, Cllr Henderson said that he 
would speak to the neighbour of 25 Church Lane.

831
Finances 


(a) Accounts for payment


      i) 
To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix B to agenda 



February 2014)  

      ii) 
Accounts not on Appendix B submitted by 8pm on 17 February 2014 


Emptying of two extra dog bins Apr 13-Mar-14, WODC = £74.30





RESOLVED


THAT, all payments listed were agreed.

832
To receive items for next agenda
 
Spring clean


Emergency Plan

Cherry tree, Dashwood House


Grass cutting contract

833
AOB

Reports had been received about large amounts of dog mess not being cleared up on the 
footpath in the field at the top of Holliers Crescent.  This is particularly concerning as there 
is a dog bug that effects farm animals going around.  Cllr Dyer would put a note into the 
Barton bulletin to remind people to pick their dog mess up.

834
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 17th March 2014 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm.  
The April meeting is to take place on 14 April as 21 April is a Bank Holiday.

5



  Signed .............................................


